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To: Dr. Steve Pegram and Board of Education 
From: David Fernkopf, OAC Principal 
Date: February 7, 2014 
Subject: February Building Report 
 
Sock Hop Grandparent day 
 Overbrook students invited their grandparent to school on Friday, February 7th.  
However, with the bad weather the Sock Hop has been postponed until April 17th. 
 
Book Fair 
 The Scholastic Book fair is open the first two weeks in February at OAC.  The staff 
and students are always excited to see what new books are available.  
 
In-service 
 On January 20st, we had our teacher in-service at OAC.  We started with all of 
district staff here as we went over the teacher evaluation system.  OAC staff then had a 
couple hours of technology share.  Teachers shared how the iPads were working in their 
classrooms along with their favorite apps.  The teachers were able to get some great 
ideas from this technology time.  The afternoon was dedicated to BYOC, as the staff 
pushes forward to complete the Math portions of the curriculum.  
 
Kansas Day 
 On January 29th we celebrated Kansas day in our classrooms.  Each grade level 
did different activities with the students to celebrate Kansas’s birthday.  Activities 
included crafts, singing, and learning about different Kansas symbols. 
 
100th Day of School  
 We will be celebrating our 100 days of school next week.  Our students at OAC 
will do a lot of activities celebrating our accomplishment so far this school year. 
 
Fill A Bucket 
 Students’ behavior has been going well, and the students have filled the OAC 
bucket again.  The will be reward with a popcorn and movie party at the end of this 
month.  We are really excited about the great behaviors that we have been seeing at 
school this year. 
 
Happy Bear 

Happy Bear is a presentation specifically written for preschoolers, 
kindergartners, first & second graders.  The Happy Bear project is a child sexual abuse 
prevention program that teaches children about touching and being touched and how to 
recognize and protect themselves from sexual assault.  Happy Bear is especially effective 
because of the live presentation format with plenty of interaction with the children.   
Presentations are made in a sensitive and humorous manner, emphasizing the positive 
aspects of touching.  We will have Happy Bear at OAC next month.  Flyers will go home 
the end of this month about the presentation and parents are welcome to attend. 


